
 
7133 N Lombard St 
PO Box 83706 
Portland, Oregon 97283 
Telephone 503.246.1514 
environmental-compliance.com
 

  

 
July 7, 2020 

 
SENT VIA WEB PORTAL AND EMAIL 
Mark L. Johnson, Executive Director 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Square Loop SE 
PO Box 47250 
Olympia, WA 98504-7250 
 

Re: In the matter of Determining the Proper Carrier Classification of, and 
Complaint for Penalties Against: INTERNATIONAL RESOURCE 
MANAGEMENT INC. D/B/A WASTEXPRESS AND D/B/A WASTEXPRESS 
HAZARDOUS WASTE DISPOSAL Docket TG-200131 

 
Dear Mr. Johnson,  
 

In accordance with WAC 480-07-140(4) and as requested by Commission representatives in 
their email directed to me of this date please accept this cover letter for the documents I filed 
yesterday with the Commission, to wit Respondent’s Motion for Continuance, Memorandum in 
Support of Motion for Continuance, and Declaration of Thomas Benke in Support of Motion for 
Continuance.  I regret my oversight in not filing this cover letter yesterday. 
 

Sincerely, 
 

 
_________________________________ 
Thomas R. Benke 
Attorney – Managing Member 
trbenke@env-compliance.com 
 

cc:  Parties 
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